ROTARY CLUB OF BOGNOR REGIS

MINUTES OF COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE HELD ON MONDAY 5 November 2018
AT BOGNOR REGIS GOLF CLUB  -- 18.00
1.  PRESENT   Peter Wells,( President and acting chairman) Geoff Longlands, Stanley Stephens, Don Durrant
2.    APOLOGIES    Malcolm Ridley, John Barnsley, Rita Sen
3.
Minutes of Previous Meeting.     These were approved.

4.
MATTERS ARISING      
BOGNOR Regis Youth Football Club – Thank you letter received for £250
TS Montrose    £350 given, and acknowledged, still awaiting photo opportunity.
       
Bognor Regis & District Scouts: Council reduced grant to £500

       
Bersted Green Primary School: Council increased grant to £1000

5. APPEALS
Home-start Arun, Worthing and Adur – Funding for training volunteers for Bognor Regis.\\\\\\\\\\\\\
Committee recommended £500
Maisie Scrivens appeal for Kenya ; Not approved – no definite decision made yet by
Maisie what to do with money. President Peter to follow up.
The Starfish Project – Council wanted a donation – committee recommend £250
Little Acorns Pre-School – Funds for gazebo – Chairman suggested further action
to decide on just what was required. No response to last email from chairman. Deferred.
Late telephone enquiry from a WSCC caseworker re family in need of electric cooker,

President Peter will make further enquiries.
6.   AOB
Christmas collection dates
Chairman informed the club that our dates for the Tesco and M & S collections are now
both on the same weekend. There is a new manager at M & S

Friday 14 December Tesco and M & S
Saturday 15 December M & S only

Sunday 16 December Tesco and M & S  
Boards circulated at last club meeting.

Noted that this was the last meeting Geoff Longlands would attend. Committee wished him every happiness in his new home at Shannon Court at Hindhead.
.
Meeting closed at 18.50
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